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Reverend Cate Edmonds
The Rectory, Station Road, 

Feniton 

01404 851401
cateedmonds@aol.com

            
Dear Friends,

The lovely late sunny weather we have been having is slowly fading, the trees are 
rapidly turning colour and the leaves are dropping and starting to get everywhere 
and I keep thinking that Christmas is not that far off!

What a thought?  The year marches on. But aren’t we so lucky that as the year 
marches on we have the changes in weather and nature around us, so that there is 
always something going on?  I doubt if we could imagine what it would be like not to 
have changing seasons.

The same is true of the church’s year; we have different seasons which are 
represented by different colours and of course different activities. We are just about 
to enter the season of All Hallows, no not Halloween, but the 31st October, All Souls 
Day, and the 1st of November, All Saints Day, are collectively known as the season of 
All Hallows, a time for reflection and prayer for our relatives and friends who have 
died over the years and our thoughts about people who have in the past been an 
example to us. 

This is why we hold a special service of Thanksgiving and Remembrance on 1st 
of November which  is closely followed by another Service of Remembrance on 
Remembrance Sunday, this year is 8th November, when we remember those who 
have lost their lives in warfare. This may seem like a very sad time of year and in 
some ways it is, but it is also a time for us to stop and be thankful for all those who 
have gone before us and in some way have shaped our lives today. 

It’s not about being melancholy but more about appreciating what has been done 
for us. But it also challenges us to look forward and to reflect on what we are doing 
and what we will leave behind when we have gone. It can make us think about our 
contribution to our communities and to the wider world. Each of us in some way 
has a contribution to make; each of us will leave a mark in the world literally, or in 
someone’s heart. It’s worth thinking about those marks we leave and ensure that 
they are positive ones which are for the common good. That’s certainly a challenge!  

Every blessing, Rev Cate

If anyone adult or young person is interested in being confirmed please contact me 
asap.



PARISHES OF FENITON, ESCOT, PAYHEMBURY 
CHURCH SERVICES IN NOVEMBER 2015

Sunday 1st November                    All Saints Day

Church Time Service

Escot 4.00 pm Evensong (JD)

Feniton 10.00 am
11.00 am
6.00 pm

Storytime (CE)
Parish Communion (CE)
All Souls Reflection (CE)

Payhembury 11.00 am Morning Worship (AS)
Sunday 8th November                     Remembrance Sunday 

Church Time Service

Feniton 10.55 am Remembrance Service (CE)

Payhembury 10.55 am Remembrance Service (JP)
Sunday 15th November                 Second Sunday before Advent

Church Time Service

Escot 9.00 am Matins (TP)

Feniton 11.00 am
6.00 pm

Parish Communion (CE)
Worship and Praise

Payhembury 9.30 am Parish Communion (CE)

   Thursday 19th November   Escot,  7.15pm,   Prayers for 3 Parishes

    Sunday 22nd November                Christ The King

Church Time Service

Escot 9.00 am Parish Communion (CE)

Feniton 10.30 am Morning Worship (LL)

Payhembury 11.00 am All Ages service (CE)
Sunday 29th November                 St Andrew’s/Advent Sunday

Church Time Service

Feniton 11.00 am Patronal Festival Communion (CE)

Ottery 6.30 pm Advent Carol Service
Sunday 6th December                    Second Sunday In Advent

Church Time Service

Escot 4.00 pm Evensong (JD)

Feniton 10.00 am
11.00 am

Storytime with Nativity (CE)
Parish Communion (CE)

Payhembury 11.00 am Morning Worship (LMG)
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The University of the 
Third Age

Feniton & Payhembury Mothers’ Union

Wed. 18th November 2.30pm
The speaker will be Fiona Rimmer, who will be talking about

“Meeting the M.U. in Uganda”.
 A report on our meeting in October will appear next month

William Garvey, furniture designers & makers, of Upton,

are delighted to sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper

Broadhembury & District 
Gardening Club

Our pumpkin evening heralded the 
start of the autumn season.  Not only 
did we attempt to make lanterns but 
members brought along their own 
homegrown pumpkins.  Elfid Davies, with 
the heaviest, was the winner.

There was also a competition for baskets 
of apples and pumpkin soup was offered 
as a taster. The evening ended with Adam 
from Adam’s Apple demonstrating plant 
division. 
 
The next monthly meeting will be in 
Broadhembury Memorial Hall 
on Wed 4th November at 7.30 pm.  

The speaker will be Neil Lovesey on 
Herbs. 
 

“The Jurassic Coast”
Wed 18 November

Doors open 1.45 for 2pm start

The Beehive Centre,

Dowell Street, Honiton

Mr. Sam Scriven, Earth Science  
Adviser (Jurassic Coast World Heritage 
Team) will talk on our own local World 
Heritage Site – The Jurassic Coast – how it 
is looked after, the challenges it presents 
and the fantastic ways communities have 
embraced the opportunities it brings, 
together with information on the new  
Seaton Jurassic Centre.

Visitors welcome (suggested donation 
£2).  More info: 01404 43799 or on 
website: http://u3asites.org.uk/honiton

Our membership is now up to 60 and we 
still encourage new members.                        
            Jenny

Concert by Tale Valley Choir & Richard Douglas, Tenor 
Sat 12 December   7:30pm   Talaton Church 

Free Entry                                        Retiring collection in aid of Hospiscare 
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After a miserable end to July and early August when a number of games were lost to 
the weather, the sun returned in time for the end of the season and our unbeaten 
run continued with victories over Plymtree, Pinhoe and Broadhembury Lions (who 
through a failure on my part to understand the technology available to me, became 
known as the “Broadhemisphere” Lions, sorry !)

Fine performances from Simon Kittow, Neil Chambers, Ron Chambers, Alex Scott 
and Roland Stonex (the details of which have gone into winter hibernation with the 
scorebook) rounded off a fine season, with, I think, only local rivals Clyst Hydon and 
the Geriatrics, who weren’t very geriatric, inflicting defeats. 

I picked up this cracking piece of work below from the Erratics CC Website - 
The Millers’ Tail, by Geoffrey Chauc-cott. The first verse will give you the flavour:

‘Tis a longe way to the middell’, quod I, 
‘Tis yet further backe’, came the wittie reply, 

Twas the quip of umpyre John Somers, an Erratic of olde, 
and a fittinge start for this storye to be tolde.  

Great stuff!! Well worth a read!
The season officially ended with another “East Feast”, family barbecue and 
awards, with around 80 folk in attendance, coinciding with the start of England’s 
disappointing efforts to win the Rugby World Cup. Sam and Ruggy followed, 
providing us with a singsong around the fire. I recall being offered a thing called a 
Jager Bomb … after that the lights went out! 

Player of the Season was Si Kittow. Batsman was Si Kittow. Most Improved, Sam 
Carden. Most improved Overseas Player, Fred Brauer. Bowler (sympathy vote), Jon 
Carden ... sorry Neil. Clubman, Grant Clarke.

Thanks to everyone for all your support, we are now truly a community dog loving 
club and will continue to develop as a friendly club where a smile is as important as 
a win.    J 

Tale Millers Cricket

Tale Millers Cricket AGM   
Wed 11 Nov at 8pm
The Six Bells , Payhembury
Topics up for discussion are Fund Raising, Frequency and best nights for games, 
Equipment, Match Fees/Subs, Kit, Insurance, Winter events, Pitch Hire, Election of 
Club Officers etc etc
We will probably convene in the bar at around 7.30 to warm up properly before 
the main event. Anyone interested in becoming involved with the club…both 
playing and social… is welcome to attend.
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CLARETS’ CORNER          

See you around the village and UP THE CLARETS!                                               MARTY

PAYHEMBURY SPRING BULB AND FLOWER SHOW

CUP  OF  TEA  AND  BINGO

The schedules are now available, you can get one from the shop, Di 
Somers, Louise Granger or myself. 

I’m very pleased that we have some new committee members with 
some different ideas, so I hope you like the look of some of the 
things to make this year.

On behalf of the Bulb Show committee, I would like to say a huge 
THANK YOU to David Curran and the shop committee for the 
generous donation from the raffle. The £100.00 we have received 
will go towards buying prizes for next year’s show. 

Any new people out there wondering about entering the show 
next year but unsure, feel free to contact me with any questions on 
01404 841843, or alternatively email: j.wood873@btinternet.com

Jane Wood

The CLARETS are still just behind the leaders in the 
championship, with two wins, one draw and one defeat. 
I don`t think I will be able to get to Lancashire until after 
Christmas.

It’ s been a bit of a nightmare recently with all the road closures in the area, 
but it looks like they are coming to an end thank goodness. I took my wife 
to the hairdressers (the Studio) for her regular trim and once again she 
came away very happy! I must say the girls are running a great friendly 
business. If I had enough hair I would certainly use them.

  

Our next get-together will be on

Wednesday 11th November 2015

in the Parish Hall from 2.15pm 
Hope everyone can make it – don’t forget, just £2 for 10 games of 
Bingo and the chance to win a small  prize or two plus a good cuppa 
and luscious cake!!     A lovely afternoon.
Look forward to seeing you on the 11th…………...Louise and Joy

(Please note change of date)



7

Party in the Park 2015
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School news!  

11th November - Remembrance Service 10.45am
18th November - School Photos
11th December - Whole School Theatre Trip 1pm
18th December - Last day of Term

Nov/Dec School dates to note:

On Thursday 1st October Payhembury School officially 
took over the Pre-school. “This is an exciting new step 
for our school,” Head teacher, Mrs Penny Hammett told parents. “I am 
delighted to confirm that we will be able to accept children from 3 years 
old now.“
“The Pre-school continues to run as normal but the children will become 
more integrated into the school using and sharing all our facilities and 
resources.”  

FOPS is made up of parents and carers connected 
with school and is organised through a committee 
of parents and carers. 
Through fundraising events FOPS raise money 

for school trips as well as projects such as the outdoor shelter, scooters, bike racks, 
welly racks and the  new outdoor play area.
Social events for parents and carers and children are organised throughout the year. 
Some of the regular events include the Christmas Fair, May Day Fair, ice cream sales 
after school and wild area working days (with lots of yummy cake). 
“We are extremely lucky to have such a great team at Payhembury and all the 
parents, carers and children are always willing to get stuck in and help out,” says 
Kirsty Cann, newly-appointed chairperson.
Events this term:
Coffee & Cake afternoon – a chance to chat with other parents and carers and see 
some of the children’s work.
Film Night – a Friday night for the children to watch a film with their friends, as well 
as have popcorn!
School Disco – a chance to embarrass your children with your Dad (or Mum) 
dancing.

On Friday October 23 a cake stall was planned to be held on the playground, 
organised by Sam Bentley and Harlan Doble to raise money for children’s 
cancer charities. ‘It was completely their idea,” wrote Mrs Hammett in the 
school newsletter. “Well done boys. I am very proud of you.” 
Reception Starters September 2016 – If you have a child who is due to start 
Payhembury School next September, please could you contact the school and 
complete a note of interest form if you haven’t already done so.  This will 
then give the school an idea of how many children they can expect.  
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   Nature Notes 
   Observations from October 
   Birding in Bulgaria

I recently spent a week in Bulgaria, looking for 
those birds which are rare, and which don’t often 
come to East Devon! 

Bulgaria is a small country, but it boasts many 
different habitats, including mountains, rivers, 
steppe, woodland, lakes, estuaries and the 
Black sea coast, which is one of the best migration 
routes in Spring and Autumn. 

The Black Sea coastline is also a tourist area, and so is the most populated. In the 
mountain areas the villages are poor, as most of the young people have moved to 
the cities for work. We were very lucky with the weather, which was warm to hot 
and sunny for the whole holiday! At one point, we were very close to both Turkey 
and Greece, and at another, only three miles from Romania, in the north.

Our party arrived in the capital, Sofia, and soon set off to the Rhodope mountains, 
in the south east. We were based here for two nights, and explored the nearby 
rocky hills and valleys. This is a mainly Muslim area, as it is near the Turkish border. 
We saw lots of interesting birds here, including a wonderful view of a short toed 
eagle, which posed for our cameras, as he looked for his prey. Also, there were 
distant golden and imperial eagles, hobbies, chukars (like French partridges),  black 
storks and many other species. We visited a vulture viewing point, from which 
we saw both griffon and Egyptian vultures, a blue rock thrush, alpine swifts plus a 
lovely male black eared wheatear.

We moved on to the Black Sea coast, which is a completely different habitat. On 
a pre-breakfast walk to the nearby saltpans, we were amazed by a tremendous 
number of water birds, including hundreds of pygmy cormorants, sandwich and 
common terns, four great white egrets, gulls, wild ducks and waders. 

Later in the day, we came across thousands of  pelicans, both the Dalmatian and 
white species. The white pelicans formed a great raft of five thousand or so of 
them, and moved as one over the water. In the afternoon, we stopped on a bridge 
over an estuary, which turned out to be an excellent choice, because we spotted 
several night herons basking in the sunshine, a few squacco herons, purple herons 
and whiskered terns. Also, several marsh harriers. Then, someone with a telescope 
spotted a huge bird in the distance---a white tailed eagle!

This country is an excellent choice for those interested in birds and nature 
generally. There are wolves and bears in the mountains, but we did not see any! 
We did, however, see all the species of eagle which come to Europe.            Alan
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The Mobile 
Library 

Wed Nov 25
11.25am - 11.45am

Parish Hall car park

Tuesday, November 17 
from 8pm at The Six Bells

If you haven’t given your name to Babs for the 
Christmas Dinner on 15th December, please 
give her a call on 841409 as places are limited.
                                                      

Hi everyone,

We mice had a bit of a shock at the beginning of the month. We were 
looking forward to Harvest Festival as I wrote last time but what a 
surprise we had with school’s Harvest Festival. 
At first a few children arrived and hid behind our screen, “Oh,” we 
thought, “that’s funny; the children usually sit in rows.” Then someone 
came in and gave them something that really surprised us - mice masks, 
and they started to squeak just like us! Then the service started and the 
children told the story of Parchie and Parchina mice and family and about 
sharing harvest gifts. Well what a shock; the children were pretending to 
be us! 
Well at first we were cross, then we thought it was funny and then we 
decided on a plan. Parchina and I persuaded Mum and Dad to help us put on 
a show for all our mouse friends. SO we learned some songs, some dances 
and even wrote a little play about naughty children at school. Then we 
invited all our mouse friends in from the fields and hedges and houses and 
we put on a show for them up on top of the screen. 
It was such fun, we stopped half way through and Grandma and Granddad 
mice had made drinks and cookies and they served them to everyone.
It was a lovely evening and some of our mice friends who were having a 
hard time because their nests had been destroyed during harvest were 
so pleased to come in and have something nice to eat and drink. We even 
packed them up with some baskets of food to take with them.  There were 
lots of crumbs and things left over from the Church Harvest Festival 
when little Jessica Sanders was christened and all her family and friends 
came. I’m glad they made lots of crumbs - more for us to share. 
Well must dash now we’re practising our dances for our next show. 
Parchie and Parchina
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The members of the PCC would like to extend their thanks to
everyone for their support with the Church Roof Appeal. 
“We have been overwhelmed by your generosity in donations over 
the past few weeks and for your support of the Silent Auction on 
Friday 16th October which was a resounding success.
We had over 50 pledges from local people and businesses and 
were thrilled to receive so many bids prior to, and on the evening.”

Church Roof Appeal and Silent Auction
                  £6360 already raised towards £10,000 target!

“There was a fantastic atmosphere in the hall and a good evening was had by 
all. At the time of writing the auction had taken £2,400 with an additional £800 
received in donations, which is a truly amazing amount and we thank everyone 
who supported  the event.

“With donations received prior to the Silent Auction our current total is £6,360, 
which is an incredible amount, and far more than we had anticipated. We are over 
halfway there.  THANK YOU all so much and many thanks also to the village hall for 
allowing us to use the hall for the event.”

THANK YOU from Payhembury PCC

Donations can be made to:
Babs Leach (841409) or Jim Kimber (841320) – Church Wardens 
Pat Fowler (841646) – Church Treasurer    
  

               More than £3,500 is still needed, and quickly ...
Our beautiful, historic church has to have significant roof repairs. Water is leaking 
through the roof and damaging the interior fabric of the building. Work has already 
begun to repair and renovate part of the roof before too much damage is done and 
winter sets in.

The church building is used by all of us for baptisms, weddings and funerals and 
by the school children every week. PLEASE give what you can to preserve this  
wonderful building for the generations still to come. It is part of our heritage and 
we need to protect it.
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 Churchyard clean-up 

Thank you to all the people who have helped 
through the summer; it is greatly appreciated. 
We can be proud of our churchyard.            Babs

Saturday 28th November
10am-12noon

Youth Club

Lucy Williams, Chairperson 
payhemburyyouthclub@gmail.com

Payhembury Youth Club AGM 
will be held in the pub at 8pm 
on Friday 13 November.

 
Monday          general swim for all from 3.30 - 6.00pm (was on a Thurs)  
Tuesday          quiet swim 9am - 1.00pm   
Wednesday   Aqua Aerobics takes place in the mornings; call me if you would like 
                           more info.  
Wednesday   Village swim night will continue to run in the evenings, but at a very 
                           slightly later time of 6.45pm due to lessons finishing at 6.30. It will 
                           stay open a bit later to 9.15pm.  
Thursday        Applepips and Pre-School 9.00am - 1.00pm 
 
Swimming Lessons are available for all ages and levels with “Swim Time” during 
the week after school in term time. For more info www.swimtime.org or t: 01278 
805120  
In the school holidays the general swim for all remains as Monday and Thursday 
from 9am - 1pm. This includes being open 24th and 31st Dec and bank holidays.  
Call Nicki if you have any queries! 01404 841408

Slade Barton pool to be open all year round

 
The swimming schedule will mostly remain the same with minor amends: 

If it is wet, there is some painting
to do, so please still come along!
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‘They Dream of Home’
In a car-free village centre and on a battlefield-disguised school playing field, an 
inspired cast gave memorable performances in Tale Valley Community Theatre’s 
challenging and emotive outdoor autumn production of “They Dream of Home”, 
directed and written by John Somers, reflecting the lives of two young soldiers, killed 
during WW1, whose names are on Payhembury memorial. After reading the script, 
their relatives had given permission for use of the young men’s names in the play.
The young actors who played the central characters - soldiers, Bertie (Caius  
Nicholas) and Tom (Mark Rose), and village girl Gwen (Catherine Davies) - were  
outstanding in their roles. The battlefield, cleverly re-creating the awfulness of 
trench warfare without damaging the field’s surface, was an excellent  
representation of ‘the front’,  with powerful sound and lighting effects adding to the 
authenticity of the experience.
With fine weather for the performances, audiences were able to watch the  
different scenes at close quarters. The finale at the memorial brought tears to many 
onlookers’ eyes, as Gwen touched the engraved name of “her” Bertie, read a post-
card message from him and ended the play singing ‘If you were the Only Boy in the 
World’. The power of unfulfilled love brought Bertie back and they concluded the 
song together.
Plaudits go to Richard Pulman and Tony Treen for their creative use of palettes,  
camouflage netting and sandbags; to Duncan Chave for the brilliant battle sound 
effects and to Assistant Director, Martin Paine for operating the complicated battle 
sound system.
In complete contrast, TVCT will next be tackling comic theatre. To express an  
interest contact John Somers at <j.w.somers@exeter.ac.uk>. The TVCT website is at 
<tvctheatre.org>.

‘On a recent visit to Payhembury, I 
was privileged to see a performance 
of “They Dream of Home”. It was 
brilliant! Congratulations to all 
concerned. To those who did not see 
it -- you missed a treat.’
               Pat Hill     (Pershore, Worcs.)
(Pat was on a visit to her Payhembury
   friend, Margaret Jones)
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Payhembury Weather   
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk

     
Rainfall: September was wet to begin with but the end of the month was 
marked by a long dry period and October has continued the dry theme. 
Overall the summer has been wetter than average in Devon mainly because 
of the very wet August.  

Temperatures: September was below average in temperature and October 
started warm but has cooled to below average. Overall the summer in Devon 
has been slightly cooler than average. 

Sunshine: It has been an average summer for sunshine over Devon.

Weather elsewhere:  Ex-Hurricane Joaquin after initially heading for 
Washington DC threatened to spoil a weekend here in early October but in 
the event headed south into the Bay of Biscay as the jet stream was split to 
the west of the U.K. Several intense storms in the Western Mediterranean 
have resulted in severe flooding over the south of France.  Heavy snow has 
already fallen in Moscow and eastern Europe in early October much earlier 
than usual. 

Payhembury Monthly Temperatures degC

Sep/Oct 15 1960-90
Climate

Measured
Averages

Warmer or colder
than average?

Max Temp 17.7/15.7 Warmer
Min Temp 9.8/7.6 8.6/7.2 Cooler

Mean Temp 13.2/11.4 Cooler/Warmer
Temp Range 7.9/6.9 9.2/8.5

  
Highest Max 26/23.5 21.1/18 10 Sep 15
Lowest Min 0/-3.5 4.5/2.5 4 Oct 15
Lowest Max 9/7 14.7/12.5 14 Oct 15
Highest Min 17/15 12.7/13.0 5 Oct 15

Payhembury                 Rainfall mm                   Date of max
Sep 15 67 52 14 Sep 15
Oct 15

2 weeks 38 15 5 Oct 15

Current weather in Payhembury and a forecast can be viewed at: 
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk
Roger Saunders              Like me on Facebook and twitter at @sat_metman
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Yellingham Farm Diary – October                     

Janet East

With all the work completed in September in terms of 
preparing our rams and ewes, the day dawned when we 
put the rams. in. They had been pacing around the field 
and curling their lips in anticipation – they had smelt 
something in the air!  

Containing rams at this time of year can be a problem if the fencing is not in 
good order – we have lost them before as they break out in search of their 
prize. That is not a clever thing to happen so we always keep rams as far 
away from the ewes as possible to avoid this happening.

We catch up the rams and apply a thick coloured paste to their chest so 
that we can see when and who has been tupped. It is a very simple method 
and gives the Shepherd information, which is very useful at lambing time. 
We change the colour of the paste after 2 weeks. In this way we can record 
which ewes are going to lamb in the first 2 weeks and which will lamb in 
subsequent 2 week periods.  We can also see which ewes don’t get marked 
and therefore the chances are they are barren.  The other benefit is that we 
can feed our ewes appropriately according to their lambing date so that we 
are as efficient as we can be and keep feed costs controlled.  That is the plan 
and it is fairly successful. 

Already we have got some nice coloured rumps so the rams are doing their 
jobs.  We leave the rams in for 2 heat cycles (approximately 17 days per 
cycle). You could leave the rams in for longer but then there is the chance of 
a very elongated lambing period.  Anything not in lamb after 2 heat cycles 
doesn’t get tupped.  A ewe is only on heat for approximately 24 to 36 hours 
so the ram has his work cut out, particularly if a lot of ewes come on heat 
at the same time.  I don’t give my rams too many ewes  - they normally get 
about 20 each.  Rams in large commercial flocks will however cover many 
more ewes, but this system works for me.

So fingers crossed that October is a productive month for my boys and girls.

A big THANK YOU to the Village Shop!

The Parish Paper is delighted, and very grateful, to have received a grant of £100 
from the Village Shop. It will be extremely useful in helping to cover

the overheads involved in producing the paper each month.  
“It’s excellent news for us!”,  said Parish Paper Committee chairman, Mary Whiting.
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Parish Coffee Morning
Wed 11th November, at 11am

 ‘Llanelen’  2 Warren Close
We are invited to join Margaret and Alan Jones at their home 
on Wed November 11th for the last Coffee Morning of the year, 
when we can be assured of a warm welcome.
All proceeds go to Church funds.  For further information, 
or if you would like a lift please give me a call on 841828.  
We are always delighted to meet newcomers so please 
come along and enjoy coffee (or tea) and biscuits and 
a chance to chat to other villagers.
See you there !                                                               Marjorie

Soup Lunch
Monday, 9th Nov in the Church, 12 - 2pm

Thank you to everyone who attended the last Soup Lunch, about 35
in all. Hopefully a good time was had by everyone.  Looking forward 

to seeing you at the next Lunch, on Nov 9th. All 
newcomers welcome.

There will not be a lunch in December                         

Babs

VoiceWorx Winter Concert
Monday 30 November
Kentisbeare Village Hall

Two performances - 6.30pm and 8.30pm
Tickets £5  (no concessions)

A short medley of popular, modern and familiar songs
with some new arrangements

 Raising funds for Hospiscare             Programmes £2 incl. exciting raffle no.
Tickets from Voiceworx members or online at www.kenarts.net
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INFORMATION PAGE

Non-urgent police contact:  101      
Honiton Hospital:   01404  540540   (Minor Injury Unit  8am - 10pm)          
RD&E Hospital Exeter:   01392  411611
Ottery St Mary Hospital: 01404  816000 (Minor Injury Unit is currently closed) 

Your Parish Council
Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January)  7.30pm in the Parish Hall
Tim Cox             01404 850005 Robert Leach     01404 841408 (Vice Chair)
Mark Disney    01404 841353 Keith Williams   01404 841772 (Chair))
Paul  Hynam    07770 481774            Mary Lorimer    01884 277226
Bill Eaton          01404  841522   Sue Morris, Parish Clerk  01404 850094
                                    email:  payhemburypc@googlemail.com
Useful numbers at the County Council  (all 0345)
General Enquiries               155 1015 Registrars             155 1002
Roads & transport     155 1004         Libraries                 155 1001
Disability information 155 1005 Children/families  155 1013
Bus passes                 01392  383  688
County Councillor Paul Diviani       0845 328 5788
Emergencies
Social Care                                                 0345 600 0388 
Highways                                                   01392 383329
Animal welfare, petrol, explosives     01392 499499  

Useful numbers at the East Devon District Council  (all 01395)
Switchboard                            516  551          
Emergency (out of hours)   516  854           Missed bins/recycling       571  515
Dog problems                    571  457           Council Tax/benefits          517  446
Pest control                              516  551           Car park fines            571  780
Planning matters                    517 475            Environmental health       517  456
Support for elderly, disabled & vulnerable residents                              578  237        

PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE AND CHARGES
Please contact Jo Vincent on 01404 841554 for details and to book. 

(Please telephone before 6pm)

PAYHEMBERY PROVISIONS
Opening hours & contact details

Monday - Friday    8am - 7pm              Saturday      8am - 1pm
                                                                          Sunday         8am - 12pm 

Tel:   01404 841856   or     info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk



CALENDAR FOR NOVEMBER 2015
            
             Sun 1st Morning Worship, 11am
            Wed 4th Gardening Club, Broadhembury Memorial Hall, 7.30pm
             Sun 8th Remembrance Service, 10.55am
            Mon 9th Soup Lunch, in the Church, 12pm - 2pm
         Wed 11th School Remembrance Service, 10.45am 
  Coffee Morning, ‘Llanelen’, 2 Warren Close
   Tea & Bingo, Parish Hall, from 2.15pm  (Note changed date)
  Tale Millers Cricket AGM, The Six Bells, 8pm
            Frid 13th     Youth Club AGM, The Six Bells, 8pm   
            Sun 15th Parish Communion, 9.30am
           Tues 17th Girls’ Night Out, The Six Bells, from 8pm
           Wed 18th Mothers’ Union, 2.30pm
  PARISH PAPER DEADLINE,  4pm
          Thur 19th Prayers for 3 Parishes, Excot, 7.15pm
           Sun 22nd All ages service, Church, 11am 
          Wed 25th Mobile Library, Parish Hall Car Park, 11.25 - 11.45am
             Sat 28th Churchyard clean-up 10am - 12noon
Early Dec  dates:      
            Sun  6th      Morning Worship, 11am
Church Flowers     
                                   Nov 7th, 14th & 21st         Mrs B Leach
   Nov 28th    Advent, no flowers until Carol Service  
 

REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL

        MONDAY       Apple Pips       9.30 - 11.30 am
                 Pre-school                    9.00 - 12.30 pm
                 Youth Groups       5.30 -  8.30 pm      
       TUESDAY        Pre-school                    9.00 - 12.30 pm
                 Musical Moments     10.15 - 11.30 am
                 Pilates        7.00 -  8.00 pm  &  8.15 - 9.15 pm
WEDNESDAY       Pre-school           9.00 - 12.30 pm
                 Pilates        9.15 - 10.15 am  &  10.30 -11.15 am (Men)
                 Short Mat Bowling    7.30 - 10.00 pm
    THURSDAY       Pre-school       9.00 - 12.30 pm
                                  Pre-school                    9.00 - 12.30 pm
           FRIDAY        Pre-school       9.00 - 12.30pm 

Editorial Team:   Claire McMurtrie (841559)   Kate Duggan (849159)   Marian Edwards (841041)

                                           Payhembury Village Website:   www.payhembury.org.uk
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